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     WE THANK GOD for 
his grace and mercy. As 
you read this article, 
Father’s Day will be 
nothing more than a 
faded memory from 
yesterday. How did 
summer approach our 
front porch so suddenly?  

    We thank everyone who came out for our June Father’s Day mini retreat during our last 
meeting. We were blessed to have 35 men in attendance to include some visiting from 
other churches. And what a wonderful breakfast Deacons Brown, Fields, White and Brother 
Ernest Rouse provided.   

     Please find time this month to congratulate two wonderful men of God. Rev Melvin 
Scott will reach the young age of 90 on the 4th of July. He has been a tremendous asset 
to Joshua Baptist Church and to this Brotherhood.  Rev Scott came to Joshua in 1962 and 

began ministering in 1977. We have been blessed to have him in our 
presence for these many years and wish him a fantastic Happy 
Birthday!  

     Deacon Joe Wilson will also celebrate a birthday on the 1st of July. He has served 
faithfully as a Deacon and we wish him a fantastic Happy Birthday as well!  

     Thank you Joshua Family for you kind and generous donations to the Lowcountry Food 
Bank. The Brotherhood was able to deliver a $1000 check to support 
our community and those in need. With God’s help, we will continue 
our efforts to make a difference in someone’s life who is less 
fortunate than ourselves. 

     We also thank all the brothers who helped support Family and Friends Day. It was a 
great time and could not have been successful without your support.  

     Brothers, please make an effort to come out on Tuesday night for prayer service and 
Bible study. We are getting closer to reaching Pastor’s vision of seeing 100 people sitting in 
the pews as we learn more about God’s Holy word. One of the lines in our creed is that, “I 
will support my church” and this is just one of many ways you can hold true to that 
statement, as one man can make a difference.  

     Also, please keep the sick and shut-in lifted up in prayer as there is a need for prayer 
every day for quite a few brothers with some health concerns. We give God praise and glory 
for Brother William Heyward and his journey back to full health. Always remember that 
we are somebody because God made us and Christ died for us. “No matter what anyone 
else may say, God knows, “I’m Trying!” Shake someone’s hand, look someone in the eye, 
give someone a hug, and tell them God loves you and the Brotherhood does too!    





See more pictures in our gallery @ joshuabapt.org. 
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